
Editorial

Six editors have successfully guided the Florida Field Naturalist through 24 volumes
from 1973 through 1996: Henry M. Stevenson (1973-1976), Fred E. Lohrer (1976-1982),
James A. Kushlan (1982-1986), James A. Rodgers, Jr. (1987-1990), Peter G. Merritt
(1991-1994), and Walter K. Taylor (1995-1996). Members of the Florida Ornithological
Society owe them thanks for creating and maintaining an excellent scientific natural his-
tory journal. I especially thank Walter K. Taylor, my immediate predecessor, for his help
and thoughtfulness during the editorial transition.—R. Todd Engstrom, Editor.




